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July 23, 2014

A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on

Wednesday, July 23, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, New Jersey.

      Attendance:  Public --------------------   9
          
  
Reporters -----------------------   2
     The Meeting was called to order by Council Vice President Dean.

Pledge of allegiance.

                                                      Roll call:   
Council President Covington

Absent


Council Vice President Dean

Present

                                                                  Councilman Ellenberg


Present

      Councilwoman Hudanich


Present




      Councilman McCorristin


Present


Also present:

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator

Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor

William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities

Chief William McCormick
Paul Short, Code Enforcement Officer

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC

     

Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June 

25, 2014.  It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as 


required by law.


Council Vice President Dean read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.

Discussion regarding resolution authorizing Hatch Mott MacDonald to provide design work, prepare plans and specifications for Reconstruction of 28th Street Parking Lot for a lump sum fee of $24,250.00.

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC  indicated the work includes the parking lot and sidewalk along Avalon Avenue.  He said the parking lot has several significant deficiencies with utility polls in the middle of drive isles and other issues that could be improved.  He said part of this proposal includes providing concept plans for Council’s review and consideration including replacing the antiquated lighting.
Council expressed concern regarding the placement of snow removal from areas in town and modular homes normally placed in this parking lot. 
William Macomber, Director of  Public Works/Utilities commented Public Works is very limited on where the snow can be placed.  He said normally it is dumped there and melt and they try not to scrape it up with equipment.  He said this area would only be used in an emergency situation.
Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., said the plan could be designed to meet some of those requirements in terms of the materials used.  

William Macomber said he thought the original intent was when the parking lot was complete the Borough would not allow modular homes to stage there any longer.  
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 2014 Regular Meeting.
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Discussion regarding resolution authorizing Hatch Mott MacDonald to advertise for bids for 39th 

Street playground project.

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., indicated Hatch Mott has been working with Scott Taylor of 
Taylor Design to assist with certain components of the project.  He said Hatch Mott 
offered to bid out the project which will start in the fall.  
Councilman Ellenberg asked if the playground can be used in the fall.

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., stated not while the playground is under construction but 

before construction it can be used.
Councilwoman Hudanich commented this project is necessary.

Scott Wahl, indicated the funds will be reimbursed through the County’s Open Space Program.
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 2014 Regular Meeting.
Discussion regarding resolution authorizing the Borough of Avalon to extend the grace period 

for 3rd quarter tax payments.
Council briefly discussed this matter.  A Resolution has been placed on the Regular Meeting 

Agenda this evening.
Discussion regarding resolution authorizing the appointment of James A. Waldron as Alternate 

Fund Commissioner to the Atlantic County Joint Insurance Fund.
Scott Wahl, Business Administrator explained the need for an alternate to attend JIF  

meetings in his absence.
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 2014 Regular 

Meeting.
Discussion regarding resolution authorizing the creation of a certain handicapped parking space for property located at 2459 First Avenue.
Council Vice President Dean indicated this parking space is much needed for a 92 year old gentleman.

Councilwoman Hudanich said it would be much appreciated if Mr. Macomber could have this space created as soon as possible.
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 2014 Regular 

Meeting.
Discussion regarding resolution requesting approval of items of revenue an 

appropriations, (N.J.S.A.40A:4‑87), New Jersey Department of Law and Public Safety, 

Division of Alcoholic Beverage Control for Cops in Shops-Summer Shore Initiative 

2014. 

Council had no problem with this item.  A Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 2014 

Regular Meeting.
Discussion regarding Resolution Expressing Opposition of Assembly Bill No. A-947 and 

companion Senate Bill No. S-2216 concerning the release of bid documents.
Council agreed this matter needs to be opposed.  A Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 

2014 Regular Meeting.
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Discussion regarding Resolution authorizing Joseph S. Clark, Jr. Qualified Purchasing Agent for 

the Borough of Avalon to prepare plans, specifications and advertise for bids for the following:

Maintenance of Borough Owned Grounds and Garden Plots.

Scott Wahl, stated the current contract will expire in December 2014.  He said the plan would be
to bid out the contract for a maximum of four years; with a two year contract and the option  

of  a two year extension.  He said anyone bidding on the project would bid on the first year only 

and every year after that would be 5% cap tied to the Consumer Price Index (CPI)
Councilman Ellenberg asked why would there be a 5% cap when the Borough is only required to

2%.

Scott Wahl responded the 5% is the maximum.

Councilman Hudanich commented that CPI’s have been vacillating and asked what’s the 

guarantee.

Scott Wahl, said Mr. Clark indicated that it would be the CPI based on October’s numbers.

William Macomber said October’s numbers over the past ten years have been running low and  

the reason for October is for the preparation of the budget for the following year.

Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 2014 Regular 

Meeting.

Post Event Building & Document Remediation.

Scott Wahl, explained the current contract for these services has expired.  He said in the event of

storm water in the building it is necessary to have a plan in place to restore the building and

Borough records.
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 2014 Regular 

Meeting.

Discussion regarding Resolution authorizing V-Comm, LLC to prepare plans specifications and 

advertise for bids for lease of structure for cellular antenna base on the 13th street water tower.

Scott Wahl, explained a cell phone carrier has expressed interest on placing equipment on the

13th Street water tower and there is plenty of room on the tower to accommodate another 

cell phone carrier.  
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the August 13, 2014 Regular 

Meeting.
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Discussion regarding extension of premises for Jack’s Place on August 16, 2014.
Council approved the application provided they abide by the same special conditions as last year. with the following special conditions to be imposed:

1.
The time of the Extension of Premises Permit shall be from 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

2.
Any and all necessary State, County and Borough permits and/or approvals will 


be obtained for this event.

3.
Music, live or amplified, is prohibited for this event.

4.
Tent shall be disassembled at 9:00 p.m.

5.
All beverages, alcoholic and non-alcoholic, consumed in the outside area 



delineating the extended licensed premises shall be in plastic cups.  No glass 


containers will be permitted in the aforementioned area.

6.
Clean up following the event shall begin no later than 10:00 p.m. In additional to 


cleaning the parking lot, all bar-related debris and litter shall be cleaned from 35th 


to 38th Streets on Dune Drive, west side; from 35th to 38th Streets on Ocean Drive 


(Third Avenue), both sides; and on 36th and 37th Streets between Dune Drive and 


Ocean Drive (Third Avenue).

7.
The parking lot of Jack’s Place shall be available for bar patron parking no later 


than 10:00 p.m.

Public Comments:

Ron Kearns,(Ice Cream Vendor) 131 Ocean Avenue, Ocean City, indicated he currently 

runs Pirate Ron ice cream on the island.  He commented on a letter he sent to Council 

regarding Howard Derias, of Howie’s Dugout.  He expressed concern regarding the 

amount of trucks being operated by Mr. Derias in which he has created another LLC this 

year to register two more trucks for a total of six.  He said there is aggressive driving, 
texting and the use of walkie talkies to beat the competition.  He said all of these things 
create a safety and image issue. 
Armen Avetisyan (Ice Cream Vendor), reiterated what Mr. Kearns said.  He said 

they had no choice but to come before Council to express their concerns. He said it is a 

real problem and thanked Council for their time. 
Council Vice President Dean, thanked the gentlemen for bringing this to Council’s 

attention and this matter will take this matter under advisement.
Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor said the Borough will look into options to address the issue.
Councilman Ellenberg said he wanted to make it clear that no action can be taken this 
summer.
A copy of the letter referenced has been attached to these minutes.
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Motion made by Councilman Ellenberg, seconded by Councilwoman Hudanich to adjourn the Work Session.             


ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye





Councilman Ellenberg

Aye






Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye





Council President Covington

Absent
Work Session adjourned at 7:22 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,






_____________________________________






Marie J. Hood, Assistant to Borough Clerk






_____________________________________






Richard E. Dean, Council Vice President
